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SUBJECT

A MOTION requesting the executive to research and report to the council on the environmental, health and economic benefits of expanding the county's environmentally preferable purchasing program to include cleaning products and cleaning methods.
SUMMARY

The proposed motion requests the Executive to conduct a study of the benefits of expanding the County’s program of purchasing environmentally preferable products to cleaning products as well as the use of environmentally cleaning methods. The Executive's report should be transmitted by motion to the Council by August 15, 2008
Background
King County has been a national leader when it comes to taking actions that protect the environment and human health. This tradition has been documented in numerous pieces of legislation and other initiatives. With respect to buying environmentally preferable products, King County Council enacted ordinance 9240 in 1989 that established the County’s recycled procurement program. This policy was expanded in 2003 with the enactment of Ordinance 14811 and again in 2007 with ordinance 15912.
The policy established by King County code through these ordinances is below.
A. Departments shall buy recycled and other environmentally preferable products whenever practicable.
B. The county shall require its contractors and consultants to use recycled and other environmentally preferable products whenever practicable.
C. The county shall promote the use of recycled and other environmentally preferable products by publicizing its environmental purchasing policy and its implementation, consistent with this chapter.

Analysis 
The proposed legislation is consistent with current County code and with current and past County initiatives. Executive staff report that they have begun looking into this subject. As noted in the legislation, Transit has already begun activities in this area. The legislation would likely give greater urgency to this work on a Countywide basis. 

Places where environmentally preferable cleaning products and methods might be used include general office space, public restrooms, health and human service clinics, housing facilities, public transportation vehicles, fleet vehicles and community centers. These are all places where the public or County employees could be positively affected if the study shows the proposal to be practical, economic and beneficial. 
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· David Leach, Manager, Procurement Services, DES
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